

The Seremak Family

to Papua New Guinea



Brethren, August 15, 2025

We hope and pray this finds you all well. I apologize that it has been some time since our last report. The Lord has opened many doors for us here, and we are so excited to see all that the Lord has been and is doing here for and through us. These many opportunities have kept us very busy and on the road, but we are finally back home and able to "catch up."

In these last few months, we have had the privilege to be a part in a variety of special meetings and have seen some amazing fruit from each one of these special services.

Special Meetings: In May, we were blessed to host a pastors/preachers fellowship for the ministers in our area and neighboring provinces. Veteran missionary Matt Allen was our key-note speaker for each night, and it was a blessing to see the Lord speak to hearts and encourage these men as they continue to labor in their various places throughout the highlands of Papua New Guinea. We plan to make this an annual event and pray that even more preachers and their wives will be able to come in the years to come.

In June, a group of folks from the US, Canada, and the Philippines came over to partner with us for a 2-week gospel campaign. We held 2-day meetings in 5 different locations in 3 different provinces. Many souls were saved, and many saints were encouraged through this endeavor.

In July, our family had to go to Port Moresby (our capital city) to renew our daughter's (Joanna) passport at the United States Embassy. While we were there, I had the opportunity to preach for 3 churches. Two of the churches combined on Sunday morning and had me preach 3 times back-to-back. That evening, I was asked to preach for another church in the city. God blessed in all these meetings, and we are currently planning for more gospel meetings and church revivals there very soon.

On August 1st, I was asked to come to speak for a large high school about 3 hours away from our home. The invitation came somewhat last minute, and I had already made a commitment for that time. Instead of asking someone else, they moved the time of the service to that evening. **About 700 students were in attendance, and at the end of the service 17 high-schoolers came forward to accept Christ.** Many more raised their had to acknowledge their need, so please pray that the Lord will continue to work in hearts in the days to come.

Also this month, we drove down to the city of Lae (about a 9 hour drive) to preach another revival meeting for Bethel Baptist Church. 5 other churches came each night and it was amazing to see the Lord work in a mighty way in each one in attendance. The churches in Lae have had a rough history to say the least, but to see the Lord allow these churches to worship together was such a blessing. **During this meeting, 5** souls were saved, and many more admitted their need for salvation, but whatever reason were not willing to accept Christ at that time. Please continue to pray as we will be headed back to Lae for more revival meetings, and gospel crusades this coming year.

It is a blessing to see the Lord open doors in other areas of the country to help our brethren continue in the work of the Lord and to see souls trust the Lord Jesus Christ. Please pray with us as we continue to see doors opened across this great mission field.

SEND SUPPORT TO: Word for the World P.O. Box 849 Rossville, GA 30741 FIELD ADDRESS:

(843) 441-7789 P.O. BOX 1194 MT HAGN, WHP, PNG kennethseremak@gmail.com HOME CHURCH:
Calvary Baptist Church

Calvary Baptist Church 256 Old Savannah Hwy Beaufort, SC 29906 **Highlands Baptist Bible Institute:** Our second semester of Bible School began the last week of July. **About 24 students will enjoy this semester as their last round of classes before they graduate this December!!** It has been a great blessing to see these students grow over these last 3 years, and we are excited to see how God will use them in the future.

This semester, I am teaching the books of *Romans, Titus*, and *Philippians*, as well as classes on *Church History*, and *Local Church Missions*. Bro Ben Childs is also helping us again this semester by teaching our first-year students an *Old Testament Survey* class.

Kelua Ministry: We were also blessed to see the work in Kelua continue to prosper. I mentioned in a previous letter, that a young man, Paul, was recently saved. It has been a great blessing to see him grow in his new faith as he has started to pass out gospel tracts and witness to everyone in the community. He also recently stood and quoted over 20 Bible verse from memory during one of our special meetings. Many people in the community have started to notice the change in Paul's life, and during one of our special meetings, another young man, Ezekiel, called on the Lord to save him. We were also encouraged to complete the fence on the property in Kelua. We have agreed with the previous owner of the property that we will wait until they can harvest their sweet potatoes before we put up a small meeting house and start holding services on this property. We are planning to begin this next chapter of the project around the middle of October, so we ask that you pray that nothing will hinder this.

Also, the CCVE (Citizenship and Christian Values Education) at the primary school in Kelua has continued to go great as well. We were previously teaching Bible lessons each week to grades 6, 7, & 8, but this term we were encouraged some more Bible School students be ready to teach, so we added grade 5. Next term, we are excited to begin teaching grades 1 -4 as well.

Please continue to pray for the children and young people in Kelua. Many families have been destroyed by divorce, polygamy, and abandonment, and the young people are continually being pulled by drugs, alcohol, and other such vices. We have been blessed to see many of the young people in Kelua start to come to our church services and also getting help from CCVE lessons. We are also planning to start holding a weekly youth night in Kelua once we get our meeting house put up on the property.

Tent Ministry: We are also very excited to report that our new tent has arrived here in Mount Hagen!! We will be holding a three-day meeting at the end of this month to dedicate this new tent to the gospel ministry and launch our "Highways/Byways ministry." With this ministry, we will be headed out to areas all over the country to hold gospel rallies. Our plan is to partner with local pastors and preachers to help them reach their communities with the gospel of Christ. We have already begun to plan for some local meetings and then will begin to branch out to other areas.

Lastly, thank you to each and every of you who have donated towards our purchase of a large truck. This will be a big help with transporting the tent and equipment to various locations as well as picking up people for church services. Please pray with us to find the right vehicle to purchase that is in good condition. Used vehicles in this country are often in such horrible condition, and new vehicles are so very expensive due to import cost from other countries. We are trusting the Lord to guide and give us the wisdom we need to make this purchase.

If you would like to contribute towards this project, please send your donations to: Seremak Special Fund, Word for the World, P.O. Box 849, Rossville, GA 30741

Now I beseech you, brethren, for the Lord Jesus Christ's sake, and for the love of the Spirit, that ye strive together with me in *your* prayers to God for me; - *Romans 15:30*

The Seremak Family Serving in Papua New Guinea